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January 29, 2007

Via Facsimile (307-777-6134) and regular Mail FILED
JAN 2 9 2007

TerriA. Lorenzon,Director
EnvironmentalQualitycouncil

Mr. Mark Gordon

Chainnan
Wyoming Environmental Quality Council
122 W 25thSt.
Herschler Bldg., Rm.1714
Cheyenne, Wy 82002

Re: Opposing tbe Petition for Rulemaking- PRBRC et at - WQD Chapter 2

Dear Mr. Gordon

My name is Boyd Abel~eth and Thave recently heen employed in the {;oal bed natural
gas industry. I am a 15 year State of Wyoming certified water operator (City of Gillette).
I was h.iredinto the naturatgas indust.ryto work witb property owners, regulatory agen1.s~
engineers, contractors, geologists, hydrologists, chemists, and laboratory technicians to
assist with the management of the produced water.

I can tell you that the company I work for spends a lot of time and resources to evaluate
lhl: way lh~ wall:r will be::lI1aID1.~t:u.illlht: cuw bt:d .n~tt1rw ~as fieltb. The company works

closely with the property owners to do their best in meeting the property owner's needs,
however because of overly restrictive regulations we are often placed in a position that
we can not assist the property owner~ in a way they would benefit from the water-

I strongly believe that thc proposed rule making is not backed up with geod scitf'Ilct;CIIlU
should not be considered by the Wyoming Environmental Quality Council for approval.

The Envjron:rnentalProtection Agenc.y(EPA) has esmblished water '111::.1ity~anrJ:lrrl!llthat.
are continual1ybeing evaluated and researched by the best qualified laboratory
technicians using state of the an instruments. With this said the EPA lUI.I:II:~~1JJi~hcda
maximwn contaminant level for Barium at 2 mg/l VS. the proposed of .2 mg!]. EPA
established this standard because of the fact that present technology and resources
indicate that 2 mgll i$the lowest level to which this element can be economically
required to be removed from water.

Thank you for the opportunity to express my comments and provide facts for insight to

the proposedrulM~
Sincerely. lfilJ1/4
Boyd Abelseth
503 E Laramie
Gillette, WY 82716


